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Mokau River & 

Flower Pot. 

Submit your 

photo to us 

and the best 

one will be 

placed here at 

the end of the 

month. 

 

Dates of interest: 

30th march - Pot Luck dinner 

11th April - Garden Circle 

 

15th April - SAR meeting 

 

17th April - Tainui Domain AGM 

 

21st April- Crop Swap 

 

21st April - Mokau Fishing Club 

prize giving 

 

28th April - LTP Council Meeting 

 

Volume 4 April 2018 

Anzac Day Service 

To be held at the Awakino Hall at 11am on 25th April. 

Followed by a light lunch. 

Everyone welcome. 

 

 

 

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old: 
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 
At the going down of the sun and in the morning, 

We will remember them. 

Mokau Fishing Club 

Just a reminder that the last day fishing for the competi-

tion is on the 2nd April (Easter Monday) 

Prize giving will be held at Awakino Hotel on 21st April.  

Prize giving to start at 4pm followed by BBQ at 6pm.  

We hope to see you all there. 

Garden Circle 

The next gathering will be held on Wednesday 11th April 

at 1pm. 

Address : 241 Te Mahoe Rd -  Maryanne and Geoff Oli-

ver's. 



St Peters by the sea 
Whatever you do, work at it with your whole heart, as working for 

the Lord & not for men, knowing that from the Lord you will re-

ceive the reward of the inheritance; for you serve the Lord Christ. 

Colossians 3:23-24 

April 1st - Easter Sunday Communion Service - 2pm 

Rev. Singh 

April 15th - Family Service 2pm- Pastor Tutty 

All welcome to services and afternoon tea to follow. 

Enquiries to D Lowry   7529123 

 

Awakino Christian Church  

Meetings 

Every 2nd and 4th Sunday 

Awakino Hall, 2.00pm 

 

Ladies Bible Study 

Every 1st and 3rd Friday, 

328 Möhakatino Rd, 2.00pm 

Enquiries Phone  

06 7529124 

 

Our Lady of Wayside Catholic Church Mass  

Mass on Easter Sunday at 9 a.m.  

Saturday 7th April at 5 p.m. 
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NURSE’S NOTICE 

06 7529 723 

CLINIC HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday 9.00am - 11.00am.  

Services available include:   

* Blood pressure monitoring * Blood sugar monitoring (diabetes 

check)  * Wound care (dressings) *  Immunisations *  Cervical 

screening (by appointment) * Lifestyle and health education                    

*Pregnancy tests 

• Home visits by appointment. 

If you need a response today   

PH 0800 735 466 & Ambulance Control in New Plymouth  

will contact  either Taranaki Base Hospital  

Emergency Department or New Plymouth District Nursing. 

PATSY BODGER, MOKAU DISTRICT NURSE 

Tainui Playgroup 

Plenty of interacting through creative, outdoor and struc-

tured activities for your children. Lots of fun and great for 

the development and social skills of your child. 

Bring morning tea for your child. 

Everyone welcome. 

Where: Tainui Street, Mokau 

When: Wednesday, 9am till noon 

Cost: $3 session, $20 term. $30 family. Under 1 free 

Christy Lowry 7529 132 

Tainui Community Library 

Awakino Library Contact Jenny Lewis: PH 7529 838 

 

Crop Swap Mokau 

Sat 21st of April 2018  

Steps of the Village Hall  

9am start swapping at 9.30 

Contact: Rae Tissot—022 1396 774 

Gardner Wanted 

We are looking for someone to do a few hours gardening 

on a regular basis, in Ahititi.  

Please call Alex on (06) 7525 923. 



  # love MOKAU Hall # 

 

We had a  busy 3 hours on 3rd March at the working 

Bee our Hall is looking much tidier and brighter.. Thanks 

for all those who could make, and for those who asked 

for a rain check, there will be another call for help in 

April. I will keep you posted on both the Mokau Hall and 

Mokau Community Face Book pages.. 

Plans and necessary info have been sent away to Coun-
cil regarding the Kitchen Upgrade project. We are hop-
ing to get this under way asap. 
Project no 2. is clearing out the basement to create a 
Community Gym.. We need a bit of muscle here. The 
working bees are no more than 3 hours and if you can 
only do 1 hour, fantastic, we'll take it. There is a list of 
what needs doing before we make the transition and 
the clean up would be great by end of April. If you 
would like to help. Please make contact and follow up-
dates on FB.. 
 During March there have been 2 weddings in Mokau.. 
Both parties hiring Tables and Chairs to use at the Do-
main.. Mokau has a lot to offer and its great when 
different community groups can work together and sup-
port each other.. 
 WHATS ON @ THE HALL IN APRIL 
Good Friday.. 6pm..Community Pot Luck Dinner with 
guest speaker Owen Mapp.        
       Everyone welcome.. 
Easter Weekend in the Hall is buzzy.. 
All Easter weekend.. Bone Carving workshop and Mokau 
Market Pop-Up Shop 
Tues 9th April.. Mokau Hall committee Meeting 7pm 
Sat 28th ..Council LTP Meeting 1pm 
 Any further info about the Hall please contact 
Heidi - h.presto13@gmail or 067529780 

TAINUI HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

      TONGAPORUTU (FROM OUR OWN Correspondent) 
(TDN 2/4/1900) 

War news has eclipsed all other for the present in New Zealand, nor is this coast an exception. The year so far has been all that 
could be desired in the matter of weather – very hot but plenty of rain to keep the grass green. Large mobs of sheep and cattle 
have been brought from Auckland this season, stock being a lower figure there than here. The great north Road is an accom-
plished fact – and a good road too. Single men have no Government work in March, but they will all be put on in April. Measles 
have found their way in; one family on the river having had them. Mrs Hutchen, the wife of the one settler in the Greenland 
Settlement has joined the great majority. The Regatta, the main event, came off on the 21st inst.  The day was perfect, but the 
attendance was small – smaller than in previous years.  There were a number of white people from Mokau and Awakino but very 
few Maoris.  There were a few from the Mimi and Urenui and a sport or two from Waitara, together with all the people – old and 
young – on the river, still the muster looked small. The sport too, lacked life.  There were but few canoes and one of them was 
too good for the rest; she won three races and would have won the other two but she capsized.  Her crew were experts in the 
water, and suffered no damage only a wetting.  The swimming was not interesting, nor were the foot races.  The stewards with 
one exception, Mr Herlihy, who worked with a will, lacked energy.  Mr Gibbs was the judge and he had no difficulty in placing the 
events.  One section of the dancing party took themselves off to Mr Rattenbury’s woolshed while the other went to the school. 
The school was examined under the new syllabus by Mr Spencer on the 28th, and he went to New Plymouth on the same evening.  
A long ride but it now shows that we live in civilisation.   
March 30th 1900. 
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Tainui Search and Rescue Meeting 

Urgent SAR meeting on the 15th of April 2018 at 4:00 pm at 

the Awakino Hotel.  

Calling active members and new potential members. 

Domain Board AGM 

AGM to be held at the Tainui Rugby Club on the 17th April 2018 

at 7:00 pm 

Looking for new members and fresh ideas! 

Community Notices Cont... 
Ngā Hapū o Poutama – Pānui  

 Poutama have an exciting new environmental restoration project 

fencing and planting 5 ha of riparian planting at Kamate and the 

Ohanga Stream this season. We appreciate the time and effort of 

everyone involved in this very worthwhile project to restore vari-

ous riparian margins around the community. It has taken several 

months of careful planning and input from the iwi, Fulton Hogan 

and Council to come up with a restorative programme that we 

can all be proud of.   

NZTA have put in applications for Resource Consents and Desig-

nations to take land for the Mt Messenger road realignment to 

TRC and NPDC. Interesting process where NPDC as consenting 

authority seem to have generated a large number of form letters 

as submissions in support. Interesting too that the route chosen 

by NZTA through their options evaluation and selection process is 

not the route put forward in the application process…  

Tongaporutu Pā made fried bread burgers at the recent Waitara 

Night Markets during the month of March and would like to 

thank the Waitara organisers and community for their support. 

We thoroughly enjoyed having a stall there and look forward to 

next years’ events. We also sold fried bread burgers at the rodeo 

night party.  

Thanks to all the people buying burgers and a special thanks to all 

the helpers. The mānuka honey season is over and again its’ been 

a challenge due to a lack of flowers in a lot of areas. The season 

was early and very short. However, we did get more than last  

year and the bees are doing well.  Another successful Te Ra O Te 

Oro at Te Kawau Pā. Thank you to the guest speakers, the ringaw-

era for the beautiful meals and everyone who attended. The new 

kauta and wharekai were put to good use.   

‘He toa taumata rau’  

 

 

 

 

Hi, 

Over the last month there were 6 reported crashes, one of 
which was fatal, which involved a motorbike and a car on SH 3, 
Mahoenui. The Mahoenui area, although is a reasonable road, 

has seen the worst of our recent crashes over the last year, 
often involving poor decision making, fatigue, and speed on 
corners. With winter approaching, please drive to the condi-

tions.  

 

Please contact me if you wish to apply for a firearms licence. 

 

On the 15th of April there is a Tainui SAR meeting at 4 pm at 
the Awakino Hotel, if you are interested in getting involved 

then please come along.  

 

Cheers  

Andrew 
1 Oha Street, Mokau 

Cell: 021 191 1266 

Email: andrew.murphy@police.govt.nz 

Tainui St Johns   

 

 

 

Our service requires volunteers 

 to help with the operation of our ambulance service 

Contact Lynette Adams - (07) 877 8877 

email: lynadams@clear.net.nz 

Eric Cryer (06) 752 5821 

Tainui Fire and Emergency  

Our service requires volunteers urgently! 

Contact:  

Andrew Warren - (06) 7529 059 

  

mailto:Joe.Smith@Police.govt.nz


WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE MUSEUM? 

March 2018 -  This month has been even busier than the last one, 
mainly because of Womad and retirees in their campervans. 

We say hello to our two new volunteers, Gordon and Lee Frank-
lin, welcome aboard. 

AGM :  It is that time of the year again. Our AGM will be held on 
the 16th May at 4pm at the Museum. Please come along and join 
us. 

Pio Pio artist Jo Gallagher’s exhibition is worth a visit, her 
paintings, prints and cards will be here until 26th April.  Our next 
exhibitors will be our local photographer Kerry O’Sullivan and 
Chris Poletti. 

As part of our job cataloguing the museum collection we come 
across interesting items that we research to find its history. One 
object we came across which was donated by Rosalie Waters was 
a cartridge case from Gallipoli at the time of the First World War. 
We discovered this was a Turkish cartridge case as the writing on 
it is Turkish and in the centre is the star and crescent of the Turk-
ish flag. 

Wearable Art :  This is a Taranaki Fashion Arts Awards project to 
develop a major Taranaki Event which builds up a proud sense of 
community. It is an opportunity for young and not so young fash-
ion art designers to showcase their talents by designing and as-
sembling garments using a range of recycled fun and funky mate-
rials.  So what we are proposing is for all those who might be in-
terested in participating in this event to come to a meeting at the 
museum on Wednesday 11th April at 4pm. There are 3 age 
groups, Children: 13yrs & under, Students: 14yrs to 18yrs, Open: 
19yrs and over. Representatives from school age children includ-
ing sports groups are most welcome.  I’ve heard a whisper that 
the 2018 theme for this year is ‘Backstage Broadway’. 

It was with great sadness we acknowledge the passing of Molly 
Farrell nee Black. She was the sister of Cliff Black. Molly was a 
volunteer in the museum from 2000 to 2010. She was known as a 
bit of a character, her favourite trick was to lock people in the jail.  
One time when she had locked up a man his wife said “This is the 
first time someone had dared to lock up my husband:  He was a 
Judge!  We missed Molly when she left Mokau, she was a great 
personality and her local knowledge was amazing. 

As this article is being written the Bone Carving Workshop, being 
held over Easter Weekend looks to be a goodie with many people 
registered to take part in this wonderful event.  Once again, 
thank you to Waitomo District Council for making this happen in 
conjunction with Mokau Museum and the Mokau Community. 

Belinda Whittaker   Chairperson. 

Tide Chart 

Sun1 Apr 
04:12        
0.3 m 

10:21        
3.6 m 

16:34        
0.2 m 

22:42        
3.6 m 

Mon2 Apr 
04:52     
0.3 m 

10:59     
3.6 m 

17:14      
0.3 m 

23:20     
3.5 m 

Tue3 Apr 
05:30     
0.4 m 

11:37     
3.5 m 

17:52      
0.4 m 

23:56     
3.4 m 

Wed4 Apr 
06:08      
0.6 m 

12:14     
3.3 m 

18:29       
0.6 m 

- 

Thu5 Apr 
00:32     
3.3 m 

06:47     
0.8 m 

12:52      
3.1 m 

19:07     
0.8 m 

Fri6 Apr 
01:11     
3.1 m 

07:28      
0.9 m 

13:34      
2.9 m 

19:49     
0.9 m 

Sat7 Apr 
01:55      
2.9 m 

08:16     
1.1 m 

14:24      
2.8 m 

20:37     
1.1 m 

Sun8 Apr 
02:50     
2.8 m 

09:15     
1.3 m 

15:23      
2.6 m 

21:37     
1.2 m 

Mon9 Apr 
03:57     
2.7 m 

10:24     
1.3 m 

16:33      
2.6 m 

22:48     
1.3 m 

Tue10 Apr 
05:11      
2.7 m 

11:36     
1.3 m 

17:45     
2.6 m 

- 

Wed11 
Apr 

00:00      
1.2 m 

06:18     
2.8 m 

12:38      
1.1 m 

18:48     
2.8 m 

Thu12 Apr 
01:01     
1.1 m 

07:12     
2.9 m 

13:29      
1.0 m 

19:40     
2.9 m 

Fri13 Apr 
01:49      
0.9 m 

07:55     
3.1 m 

14:12      
0.8 m 

20:22     
3.1 m 

Sat14 Apr 
02:30     
0.7 m 

08:34     
3.3 m 

14:51      
0.6 m 

21:01     
3.3 m 

Sun15 Apr 
03:09      
0.6 m 

09:11     
3.4 m 

15:28      
0.5 m 

21:38     
3.4 m 

Mon16 
Apr 

03:46      
0.4 m 

09:49     
3.5 m 

16:06      
0.3 m 

22:15     
3.5 m 

Tue17 Apr 
04:25     
0.3 m 

10:27      
3.6 m 

16:46      
0.3 m 

22:54     
3.6 m 

Wed18 
Apr 

05:06      
0.3 m 

11:09     
3.6 m 

17:28      
0.3 m 

23:35     
3.6 m 

Thu19 Apr 
05:49     
0.4 m 

11:53     
3.5 m 

18:12      
0.4 m 

- 

Fri20 Apr 
00:20     
3.5 m 

06:37     
0.5 m 

12:42      
3.3 m 

19:00     
0.5 m 

Sat21 Apr 
01:10     
3.3 m 

07:30     
0.7 m 

13:37       
3.2 m 

19:54     
0.7 m 

Sun22 Apr 
02:08     
3.2 m 

08:31      
0.8 m 

14:40      
3.0 m 

20:55     
0.9 m 

Mon23 
Apr 

03:16      
3.0 m 

09:40     
0.9 m 

15:50      
2.9 m 

22:06     
1.0 m 

Tue24 Apr 
04:32     
3.0 m 

10:53      
0.9 m 

17:06      
2.9 m 

23:22     
1.0 m 

Wed25 
Apr 

05:46      
3.1 m 

12:03     
0.8 m 

18:18     
3.0 m 

- 

Thu26 Apr 
00:33     
0.9 m 

06:51     
3.2 m 

13:05      
0.7 m 

19:21     
3.1 m 

Fri27 Apr 
01:33     
0.7 m 

07:45     
3.3 m 

13:58      
0.6 m 

20:13     
3.3 m 

Sat28 Apr 
02:23     
0.6 m 

08:32      
3.4 m 

14:45      
0.4 m 

20:58     
3.4 m 

Sun29 Apr 
03:07     
0.5 m 

09:15     
3.5 m 

15:28      
0.4 m 

21:39      
3.5 m 

Mon30 
Apr 

03:49      
0.4 m 

09:54     
3.5 m 

16:08      
0.4 m 

22:17     
3.5 m 



  Consultation for the Long Term Plan 2018-28 

We have been working on developing the 2018-28 Long Term Plan (LTP), and an overview of our plans and key proposals for the LTP 

are set out in the Consultation Document (CD) for you to consider. This CD will be delivered to you as an insert in the Waitomo 

News on 5 April, and we would like to hear your feedback.  Over the last ten years, our focus had been on core infrastructure invest-

ments to meet legislative compliance and also to ensure that these assets are available in good condition to the community now and 

in the future. We sourced funds from avenues other than rates wherever possible to make this happen like government subsidies 

and community funding organisations so that facilities and services could be improved without ratepayers having to bear the full 

costs.  

The shape of things to come 

We propose that the key focus of the 2018-28 LTP is to enhance our community development initiatives. For a district of our size we 

have some ground-breaking proposals linked to this, contained in the CD.    We are set on a path to shape Waitomo into a place 

that is safe, welcoming, encourages business development and supports well-connected communities and we are encouraging a 

partnership approach to this. We want to enhance and establish partnerships with key stakeholders for achieving the outcomes we 

want for our district.  In terms of our financials, we are very pleased with the progress being made by our investment company 

- Inframax Construction Limited (ICL). In 2011/12 when ICL was struggling to remain viable and was in severe distress, WDC put a 

recovery plan in place that was supported by the community. The recovery plan included the purchase of Parkside subdivision from 

ICL for $1.3 million and a loan to ICL of $750,000 (and other non-financial aspects). The recovery plan has come to fruition now. The 

sale of Parkside subdivision has been completed, and the loan to ICL of $750,000 will be returned by the end of the next financial 

year. The net profits of ICL have been increasing year on year as well clearly indicating that ICL is on a firm footing now.  

Our current debt level which is at $43.4 million, well below the previous forecasts, is planned to be decreased further by $14 million 

over the life of the 2018-28 LTP, partly by using the forecast dividend from ICL. In the 2018-28 LTP, we are expecting a total dividend 

of almost $5 million from ICL. 

Rates affordability remains on our agenda, and we are committed to limiting rates increases. The rates revenue is proposed to in-

crease by an average of 2.75% per annum over the next ten years.   

Effects for Mokau 

One of the significant changes we are proposing is the “harmonisation” of water and wastewater charges.  

Our current policy is that each community pays a different amount for water and wastewater depending upon the cost of its ser-

vices, up to a cap level and then any amount over this figure is spread across the whole district (this shows as a subsidy for Mokau 

water, Benneydale sewerage, etc. on your rate demand). We have felt this has had a negative effect (in terms of cost increases) on 

our small towns such as Mokau, Benneydale, and Piopio, especially when upgrades have had to be done to meet legislation.  

We want to do something to ease this burden.  

We are proposing that we move to one rate for Water and one for Wastewater across our whole district (harmonisation), which is a 

common policy in many districts. The harmonisation will significantly affect rates for the likes of Mokau, in a positive way. At the 

same time, we are removing the small individual subsidies for each scheme and replacing it with one district-wide rate, which will 

represent the district-wide benefits from a public health perspective, proper sanitation and public facilities in our townships. The 

plan is to transition to this policy over four years for water, and the effect for Mokau township ratepayers will be a reduction in wa-

ter and wastewater rates of $1,721 per property over this four year period. 

Another proposal for Mokau is the upgrade of the public toilets, which we are proposing will take place in the 2018/19 year. We will 

be applying to the Tourism Infrastructure Fund for funding to support this upgrade. We are aware that Mokau toilets are struggling 

to cope with the demand from increasing volume of tourists visiting our area. 

There are many other proposals in our LTP, and I encourage you to read our Consultation Document when it is published on 5 April 

2018 and give us your feedback. I also encourage you to attend our public consultation meeting in Mokau at 1pm on Saturday, April 

28 at Mokau Hall. 

Brian Hanna 

MAYOR WAITOMO DISTRICT 



 

 

 

Draft Statement of Proposal - Solid Waste (Asset) Management and Minimisation Plan 

As well as our Long Term Plan proposals we also want to talk to the Mokau community about some proposed changes in the way 

we deliver refuse and green waste disposal. These proposals are set out as part of the draft Statement of Proposal for the Solid 

Waste (Asset) Management and Minimisation Plan. 

Over time we have investigated how the current Awakino Transfer Station is used, and we have also surveyed the users of this fa-

cility to learn their views. Regrettably, very few customers use the existing facility at the current Awakino site. We understand 

there are some reasons for this, but mostly it is due to the relatively remote location of the transfer station. This, in turn, is leading 

to waste disposal concerns in Mokau Township such as the inappropriate use of the public recycling station and public street litter 

bins as an alternative and more convenient way of disposing of household waste. 

Another consideration is that the Awakino site potentially offers a health and safety risk for our staff, contractors, and customers, 

due to the limited cell phone coverage and the relatively remote location of the site. 

The Waikato Regional Council has also raised concerns about the unregulated, unmanaged and unofficial green waste dump site at 

Tainui Wetere Domain. The existing situation is just unsustainable, and we need to find a solution.  

We propose to relocate the transfer station to Oha Street Mokau to offer a more convenient and useful facility. We are proposing 

to incorporate the green waste disposal within this new proposed facility. If it is easier to access and is operated to a very high 

standard, we will achieve much better waste recycling and disposal goals. The Mokau community’s need for an adequate and well 

managed green waste disposal solution will also be met. 

Any new change proposal must raise concerns. We understand that some Mokau residents hold some doubts about the relocation 

proposal.  We intend to ensure that our proposal addresses those key considerations including: 

Measures to mitigate, reduce or remove adverse effects associated with the transfer station being positioned centrally within 

the township.  

Strong site management arrangements to contain litter and remove the risk of an odour nuisance. 

Making sure that traffic flow is arranged in a way to ensure access to and from the site is safe. 

You have the opportunity to present your views to Council. Public consultation on the draft Statement of Proposal for the Solid 

Waste (Asset) Management and Minimisation Plan takes place from Thursday 5 April 2018 to 5 pm Friday 4 May 2018.  

The Statement of Proposal will be made available from the following locations, from the start of the consultation period: 

•    Waitomo District Council office in Queen Street Te Kuiti,  

•    Waitomo District Library, 28 Taupiri Street, Te Kuiti 

•    The Old Piopio Post Office Gallery, 45 Moa St, Piopio 

•    Mokau Museum and Gallery, 33 North St, Mokau 

•    Café Kai and Bar, 15 Waitomo Village Rd, Waitomo 

•    Benneydale Foodmarket Ltd, 34 Ellis Road, Benneydale 

•    Marokopa Camp Ground, 1 Rauparaha St, RD 8 Te Kuiti, Marokopa. 

•    Councils website at www.waitomo.govt.nz/SWaMMP_2018 

Brian Hanna 

MAYOR WAITOMO DISTRICT 

Phone (07) 878 0800. Email brian.hanna@waitomo.govt.nz 

 

 

http://www.waitomo.govt.nz/SWaMMP_2018


Support Local Business 

 

 

 

Whitebait Inn 

57 North Street, Mokau 

      7am – 6.30pm Monday to Saturday  

8am - 6.30pm Sunday 

 PH: (06) 7529 713 

Heidi...Mobile Hairstylist 

Cuts/Colours/Curls 

Fully Mobile Unit inc Back Basin 

Professional Products 

Hair Care and Styling Products 

Theorie..Tigi ..BedHead.. Affinage 

I cover the greater Waitomo / North Taranaki area 

Sewing alterations 

LeReve Fragrance & Aromatherapy 

consultant 

Candles, Essential Oils, Parfum, Body Lotions 

Beautiful Gift Ideas 

Reg. Marriage & Civil Union Celebrant 

 

Contact Heidi Preston.. Ph:067529780  

Mob:0276791931 

 

 

 

 

 

YOUR LOCAL MAF APPROVED  

HOME KILL SERVICE 

BEEF SLAUGHTER:  Steak cuts. Mince-. Roasts Corned 

meat. Sausages. 

PIG SLAUGHTER:  Processed ham Pickled pork. Bacon. 

Ham on bone. Meat cuts. 

MUTTON SLAUGHTER: Free flow frozen Chops Roasts. 

Stews.   

VENISON, BEEF, PORK        Sausages—Saveloys—

Luncheon 

OR MUTTON:                          or Mince patties 

We can supply half sides of beef,  

Whole hogget or pork at ex works prices 

Graham & Gloria Putt Ph: (06) 752 9844 

RIVER RUN CAFÉ 

for a great whitebait experience! 

State Highway 3, Mokau, Taranaki 

PH 06 7529 859 

Opening hours 7.00 am to 7.00 pm 

Number Three Foods 

 Roadside Food Truck 

 Outside the museum  

 Serving hot food, coffee & cold 

drinks 

Open 6pm -till late (at least 1am) 

Phone Sam 021 195 3570 

AWAKINO HOTEL 

Meals - Drinks - Accommoda-

tion 

Open 7 days 11am - Midnight 

Kitchen Open From 11am - 

8.30pm 

Ready to serve you 

Courtesy van available for 

Mokau and Surrounding areas. 

Eat Drink - Sleep 

SH3 Awakino 

REGISTERED ELECTRICIAN 

PETER MCNEICE 

For any general electrical wiring & repairs 

Mileage from Mokau only 

PHONE 06 769 9596 



Mokau Motel 

 Luxury Apartments - Spa ensuite - Family Studios -Panoramic 

Views 

Laurel & Murray Reed 

Phone 06 752 9725  

email: laurel.murray@xtra.co.nz 

Coast Road, North Taranaki  P.O.Box 38, Mokau 

  G&D DISTRIBUTORS LTD 

Trading as; Taranaki Free Range Duck Eggs 

Selling Ducks, Duck Eggs and Shavings.  

Shavings ideal for calving, pet bedding, chooks, ducks, rabbits. 

100kg bales available for $65.00 or smaller bags 20kg for $15.00. 

Phone Dawn 06-752-6844 

  G&D DISTRIBUTORS LTD 

Trading as; Taranaki Stonemason 

Selling schist stone, 30 years experience laying schist pavers, pillars, 

BBQs, fireplaces, raised garden beds. 

For a free quote or schist stone  

phone Glen or Dawn 06-752-6844 

URENUI WOOLS 

Wanted 

Wool, Dags, Oddments, Shed cleanouts.           

In shed payments 

BARRY DUNCAN  

0272759969 A/H 067523737 

 GATEWAY GALLERY  
14 Okau Road, AHITITI  

140M off SH3 at Ohura Junction  

 

NOW OPEN FOR ART AND GIFTS  

MOSAICS, TIE DYE, HONEY PRODUCTS, GLASS TRAYS,  

HAND CARVED WOODEN HAIR FORKS, HANNAHS BUMBLE BALM 
PRODUCTS,  

JEWELLERY AND A WHOLE LOT MORE….  

SOMETHING FOR EVERYONE AND ALL AGES  

 

Find me on Facebook for Opening Hours or email me at  

supagranny@primowireless.co.nz  

HOLIDAY ACCOMMODATION 

For Rental 

Mokau Beach Bach:- Sleeps eight; five minutes 

walk to the sea and the river. Off street parking with 

parking for the boat. Porta Cot and Highchair available 

Contact Graeme or Cheryl 06 7589922 

 

MOKAU HOLIDAY ACCOMMODATION 

Tasman Sunset Studios. Room with a View 

Set in peaceful surroundings. 

BBQ and Spa available. 

 PO Box 58 MOKAU 

Phone/Fax: (06) 752 9115 

Email: tasmansunset@hotmail.com 



GEORGE & MARIE HONNOR 

We have builders mix and cement for those odd concreting  

jobs around the home and lime to sweeten the garden  

@ $10.00 a 20 kg bag. 

George & Marie Honnor 

At the old Mokau Dairy Factory 

PH: (06) 752 9806 

steve.marilyn.mcfall@gmail.co.nz 

P & J MANSON CONSTRUCTION 

 

FOR ALL YOUR GENERAL CONSTRUCTION AND BUILDING NEEDS IN THE 

TAINUI AREA 

EXTENSIONS, ALTERATIONS, DECKS, FENCES, 

   RETAINING WALLS REPAIRS AND MAINTENANCE 

 

           No job too big or too small 

        PETER & JENNY MANSON  PH 06 752 9045 

 Progress Transport Limited 

PH (07) 877 8058   FAX (07) 877 8061  

THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH 

“ Opportunity dances with those on the 
dance floor. ” 

 

 

Stacey Bevan– Director 

Marie Bevan– Office Manager 

 

Drill 4 U Ltd 

9 Dick Street 

Kihikihi 

RD5 

TeAwamutu 



Property Maintenance 

*Whitebb8 Stand Builds & Repairs 

*Section Maintenance *Water Blasting *Tree Pruning 

*Spraying* Labour Hire 

Geoff Preston 

Ph. 06 7529780    

Email: h.presto13@gmail.com 

 

Earthmoving and Cartage 

CHRIS WISE CONTRACTING LTD 

“Your first choice for rural contracting services” 

Ph: 06 7529710 

12.5 Tonne Digger 

Six wheeler tip truck & 4 axle tip trailer 

Transporter 

Awakino Rubble excellent for farm tracks, driveways, cow races 

& hardfill 

We can also supply builders mix* drainage stone* crushed metal* 

limestone chip*  

topsoil* compost* 

 

TG ENGINEERING  

MOKAU 

021 129 6814 

TG.ENG2016@GMAIL.COM 

Inframax Depot, Oha Street, Mokau 

TONY GRANT 



Ahititi School 

06 7525890 

Awakino Bowling Club 

06 7529014 (Gail O'Keeffe) 

Awakino Library 

06 7529838 

Barbara Krueger MP  

06 756 6032 

Boys Brigade (Shane  Lowry) 

06 7529 124 

Business Computer  

Services—Ross Smith 

07 8778880 

Builder P & J. Manson Construction 

06 7529045 

Concreting 

George Honnor—06 7529806 

Dawn Bendall - Stonemason & Eggs 

06 7526884 

Drilling Work etc 

Drill 4 U -  021 374554 OR o7 8706221 

Earth Moving / Cartage 

Chris Wise - 06 7529710 

Engineering 

Tony Grant - 021 129 6814 

Girls Brigade( Dorothy Lowry) 

06 7529 123 

Graeme & Cheryl Coombe 

06 7589922 

Hairdressing / Le Reve 

Heidi—0276791931 

Handyman Services (building etc) 

Mike Rooney - 06 7529121 

Justice of the Peace 

D.Black -  06 7529004 

Marriage celebrant 

Heidi - 0276791931 

Awakino Hotel 

06 7529815 

Awakino River Lodge 

021 775397 

Mokau Motel 

06 7529725 

Seaview Motor camp 

06 7529708 

Tasman Sunset Studio-  Book a batch 

06 7529115 

 

 

 

Accommodation Community Services and 

Mokau Butchery 

06 7529844 

Mokau Nurse 

06 7529723 

Mokau School 

06 7529733 

Mokau Police 

Andrew—021 191 1266 

Mokau Museum  

06 7529072 

New Plymouth District Council 

06 7596060 

Number 3 Foods 

Sam- 021 195 3570 

Peter McNeice 

06 7699596 

Plumber—McIndoe Group 

07 8785026 

Property Maintenance 

Geoff Preston - 06 7529780 

River Run Café 

06 7529859 

Tainui Playgroup 

06 7529132 

Tainui St Johns 

Lynette - 07 8778877 

Trevor Walshaw 

06 7529813 

Trucking—Progress Transport 

07 8778058 

Whareorino School 

06 7529850 

Whitebait Inn 

06 7529713 

Waitomo District Council 

0800 9324357 

 

Tainui Trading Post 

Community feedback and articles are wel-

comed and appreciated. The views published 

in this publication are not those of the editor 

but of the contributors. Articles must not be 

longer than 280 words and may have accom-

panying photos. We reserve the right to edit 

any material. 

Publications to be submitted by the 20th of  

each month. 

For advertising costs please contact: 

tainuitradingpost@gmail.com 

Follow us on Facebook 

Mokau Community Connection Facebook 

Page 

mailto:tainuitradingpost@gmail.com

